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24 December 2020 
 
 
 
 
We’re writing to update you on the planning application to develop a caravan and camping 
park at the Le Penelope’s site at 82 Kirwans Bridge Rd. 
 
We recently held an information session on the site, where many questions were raised, so 
attached to this letter is a Frequently Asked Questions fact sheet – that we hope will provide 
you with more information. 
 
If you were one of the attendees at our information session, we thank you for coming. We 
recognise that for many people you may not have been informed the session was happening 
in time. 
 
We want to assure you this is just the first opportunity to have your say. We will be hosting a 
further drop-in session on Monday, February 1, 2021 from 3pm to 7pm at the Nagambie 
Regatta Centre. This means you can come at any time (between 3pm to 7pm) to speak to 
Councillors and Council staff.  
 
We’ve heard you needed more notice and a more suitable time, and we’re committed to 
making sure our community has every opportunity to learn more about this application. 
 
We will also offer one-on-one meetings with submitters to ensure we understand their 
concerns and work through them with the applicant. 
 
And - there are also more opportunities to have a say.  
 
Before a decision is made by Council, we will invite submitters to a consultation meeting. 
This is an opportunity for everyone involved in, or affected by, a planning permit application 
to present issues in an open forum. This date is yet to be set. 
 
Remember, any interested person can submit to the application. Submissions must be made 
in writing and include your full name and postal address. You can find a submission form on 
our website under the development/statutory planning menu. A reminder, that all 
submissions to the application will become public documents. 
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We also want to assure you that even though the official advertising period finished on 
December 23 (the date is a legislative requirement), we will continue to receive submissions 
until a decision is made by Council. 
 
We have updated our website to ensure people know they can continue to make 
submissions – for or against – the proposal. We will continue to update with information 
about when this application will be before Council for a decision, so you are clear on when 
submissions are due. 
 
This will not occur until after the drop-in session on February 1, 2021 and after the 
consultative meeting. 
 
Again, we thank you for taking the time to speak to Council about this planning proposal. 
 
We look forward to continuing these discussions in the New Year. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
 
 
Amanda Tingay 
Director of Community and Planning 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 


